electoral administration bulletin



Issue 238 (Wales) - 8 May 2019

European Parliamentary election: guidance for candidates and agents on intimidation and harassment

Robust political debate is part of a healthy democracy but sometimes things can go too far. The National Police Chiefs Council, working with the Crown Prosecution Service and the Electoral Commission, have produced two guidance documents for candidates and campaigners, to help them understand when behaviour goes beyond political debate and may be unlawful.

There is a short guide called <u>'When things go too far'</u> which provides general advice, and a longer <u>'Joint guidance for candidates in elections'</u> which provides more detail as to the nature of possible offences. We have shared both guides with the RRO for him to cascade to candidates and agents at the European Parliamentary election, but you may also want to share these with campaigners locally.

The Electoral Commission, Wales Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3UZ Tel: 0333 103 1929

Textphone: 18001 020 7271 0500 infowales@electoralcommission.org.uk www.electoralcommission.org.uk

© The Electoral Commission 2019

The Electoral Commission

Contents

European Parliamentary election: guidance for candidates and agents on intimidation and harassment

Information on and links to new guidance for candidates and agents on intimidation and harassment.

EA Bulletins are issued on a regular basis. They are one of our key channels for communicating with Returning Officers, Electoral Registration Officers and their staff. Past issues of Bulletins for England, Scotland and Wales are available here. You can also subscribe to the EA Bulletins.

If there is a new RO/ERO appointment in your authority, please contact the team in Wales by e-mailing infowales @electoralcommission. org.uk.

Please <u>keep us informed</u> of any staff changes within your team. This will help us to keep our mailing lists up-to-date.

We are sending you this newsletter as it contains important information about the Electoral Commission's work which is relevant to you. The newsletter forms part of the Electoral Commission's public task which has its basis in the Political Parties, Elections and Referendums Act 2000. We will manage your personal information and contact details in line with the General Data Protection Regulation and UK data protection legislation as

outlined in our privacy notice (https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/privacy-notice)

If you no longer wish to receive this newsletter, you may <u>unsubscribe</u> at any time.